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HALF-YEARLY MEETING éé/ 5/ )
CAPTAIN’S REPORT

After a long and VERY damp winter (certainly the poorest weather I can recall over
twelve years of winter eclectic golf in Carnoustie), the new season seemed determined
to continue that pattern. We lost two inter-club matches to torrential rain, then only
managed nine holes at Downfield before abandonment. This must surely be some
kind of unwanted record for the club? Despite strenuous efforts to reschedule the
Edzell home match, that also fell by the wayside.

On the positive aspect of the club fixtures, there were some splendid matches, at both
club and senior level. There were a few headline-grabbing results (quite a few of
which were NOT in Dalhousie’s favour, sadly!) while the visit of Turnberry was one
of the highlights of the season - from both a golfing and social standpoint. Thanks
must be passed to Derek Cavellini, his successor, Mike Sinclair and Ian Wilson at
Senior level, for their hard - at times trying - work in pulling teams together.

With the 2018 anniversary season rapidly approaching, I would ask members to make
a special effort to offer themselves for selection in next year’s club fixtures. The 150"
year of Dalhousie should provide a great opportunity for both enjoyable matches — no
fewer than sixteen, plus the Thornton Trophy and Gary Player Salver - and splendid
camaraderie throughout.

At individual level, I hope that all those members who took part in the club match
play tournaments enjoyed their tussles over the three courses. The stretched winter did
not do the links any favours as the season got underway but the magnificence of its
condition from July onwards was plain for all to see and enjoy. I’m sure members will
agree that Sandy Reid, Craig Boath and the Links staff are to be congratulated for the
efforts they made in bringing the courses to such a level of excellence.

On the subject of our 2017 match play tournaments (and Sandy Reid in particular) he
takes pride of place for his victory in the Club Championship over George Finlay. He
collects the much-prized Webster Baillie Trophy for the second year in a row. The
Dalhousie Cup was won by Brian Colquhoun and - as this report is compiled - Bob
Geddes and Lindsay Hood have also achieved club tournament victories.

Match Secretary, Alan Baird, has done sterling work once again (week in, week out)
by arranging and carrying through both match play and stroke play competitions in a
particularly difficult season of frustrating weather. I would offer sincere thanks to him
- and to Gair Forbes and Jimmy Gray as well - for their assistance in publishing the
weekly competition results and, of course, rewarding the victors of sweeps so
efficiently! It is also an appropriate moment to thank Gair for his tremendous effort in
organising and executing a brilliant Race Night in the hotel. Socially —and financially-
it was a huge success, with the only negative being the poor turnout of members.

I would also offer thanks to Aidan McColgan and Graeme Paton for their financial
and secretarial work, respectively, on behalf of Dalhousie. Gordon Lumsdaine took on
anew role as Communications Director of the Club this season; his regular updating
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